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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Martin Nguyen 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 
 tolitski@hotmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-8814 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Peter A. Morales PGK DD108  402-8814 
 Dsafe88@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

 



 

 

 
 

                                      Gail – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Wife 
 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (Surgery)      Jessie Torres PGK     Al Castellano (cancer) 

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)     Carlos Chavez PGK     Ken Peterson PGK (knee Surgery) 
 

 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, Irene Hoffenberg, Ada Ahmed, 

 Darlene Minnie, Carol Huff, Donna Just - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friend’s 

Alice Goscha – Ken Peterson PGK’s Sister     Marina Perera 

Brian Nerhus – Virgil Smith GK’s Brother-in-Law     Cyndy Graham 

Bob Weinrrich (cancer) – Chris Travers Friend     Ramon Griego (cancer) – Leo Griego’s Brother 

Chris & Rose Diaz – Leo Griego’s Friends     Ron Meris – Don Gargiulo PGK’s FriendAstma 

Richard Haseltine & Richard Terada – Rick Tkach’s Friends 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

Harrison Cuevas (job search & personal issues) – Irvin Cuevas’s Nephew 

Frank Morales (cancer) & Rosa Salas (stroke) – Irvin Cuevas’ Friends 

Cindy Trudeau (cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Daughter     Astma – Ron Tremblay’s Wife 

Sonia (stroke) – George Limar’s Wife 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

 Brother Knights: 

 

 I hope this letter finds all of well.   

 

 Rolly Arenz and I attended the State Convention in Santa Clara this past weekend. It was a 

good time, but I prefer the San Diego venue better.  There was a lot to do and discuss. Although we 

didn’t get any awards this convention, we will surely attempt to next year.  The new state warden, 

Steve Bolton, was elected by a large margin. He has done a great deal of work for the Intellectually 

Disabled in the southern California areas, we wish him all the best. 

 

 Bishop Oscar Solis (Auxiliary Bishop of Los Angeles Diocese) has become our new State 

Chaplin. He spoke very highly of the Knights of Columbus and the work that we do. 

 

 Thanks to all of you that come to our business meetings early to say the Divine Mercy. I 

would like to see all attend.  It starts at 7pm sharp, so we can still have time to catch up with fellow 

Knights before the meeting. 

 

 And what a great showing we had at the First Degree, ten new members, that’s a WOW. 

Great job to all of you that helped bring in the new members and especially Walt Munoz for all the 

work he did to make it happen! 

 

 We will have a family night on June 4th in the hall to welcome the new members in.  This 

will be a good time to come and have a great meal and meet the new Knights. 
  

God Bless 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 

 
, 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

A Father’s Day Prayer 
 

We have different days throughout the year that we can convey our heartfelt feelings for our 

loved ones. A day dedicated to that very special someone. This month it’s Father’s Day. We are 

given the opportunity to exhibit our love to our Fathers. He holds an important place in our hearts 

whether he is still with us or has gone on to eternity. We should always remember to be thankful for 

all he has given us. 
  

We have a heavenly Father as well and both should be honored every day. I read a poem that 

was originally written only as a Father’s Day poem for Dad. But as I read it I thought “what a 

beautiful prayer.” Karl Fuchs wrote it. 
 

I love you Father and want you to know 

I feel your love wherever I go. 

When I have a problem your there to assist 

The ways you have helped would make quite a list. 

Your wisdom and knowledge have shown me the way 

And I’m thankful to you as I live day by day 

I don’t tell you enough how important you are. 

In my universe you’re my bright shining star. 
 

The best fathers not only give us life, they teach us how to live it. 
 

NSS 

These are the brother knight’s selected by our nominating committee to run for the various 

positions for the 2016-2017 Columbian Year for our council. 
 

 Other Brother’s can be nominated from the floor during the upcoming election during our 

June Business Meeting. In order to nominate anyone from the floor during the election that brother 

needs to have been asked and he indicated that he was willing to run for the nominated position. 
 

Grand Knight ………….Virgil Smith GK      Advocate ……………...Donald Gargiulo PGK 

Deputy Grand Knight … Rolando Arenz       Inside Guard ………….John Oliver 

Chancellor ……………..Roselito De Los Reyes      Outside Guard ………...George Del Hierro 

Warden ………………...James Bowler             1 Year Trustee ………. .Kenneth Peterson PGK 

Recorder …………….....Frank Faecke       2 Year Trustee ………...Bobby Velasquez PGK 

Treasurer ………………Mike Mercer       3 Year Trustee ………...William J. Serb III PGK 

 



 

  

 

Brother Knights, 

  

 It was an amazing experience attending the State Convention this year in Santa Clara. Thank 

you for the opportunity to learn more about our Fraternal Organization. 
 

 Our big event this month is the Annual St. Irenaeus Fiesta on June 24, 25 and 26. We are 

again responsible for the Sausage Booth. Please sign up for a shift or two and enjoy the company of 

our brother knights. Please see Brother Tom Nagle to sign up. 
 

 The Special Olympics is on June 11 and 12.  Please contact Brother Rick Tkach for any 

question or any help you can provide. 
 

 June 13 (Monday) is the monthly 24 hour Adoration at the church. Spend at least one hour of 

quiet conversation with our Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

 I wish all my Brother Knights Happy Father’s Day (June 19), relax and enjoy your day, you 

deserve it. 
 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

Council Sponsored Essay Contest Winner’s 
 

Winners was announced and presented cash Award by our Grand Knight during the School Award 

Ceremony on May 31. 
 

1st Place – Maya Ordonez 

2nd Place – Ashley Fortier 

3rd Place – Kate Hizon 

 
  
 

 
 
 

 

 

May Meeting = $70.00 

Richard Higgins 
 

June Meeting = $80.00 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 There are several members who still haven’t returned your payments. Knight Alert letters 

will be mailed out in June. Our Retention committee should be trying to contact you in regards to 

your dues. If you have not heard from anyone, please contact Chris Travers or myself by phone or 

email. Our contact information is located in the Council Bulletin. 

 

If payment has not been received by June 30 an Intent to Suspend letter will be generated 

and mailed. This letter is to inform you that your good standing in the Order is at risk.  

  

 I want to thank all of you who have helped out at our many events this year. Please make the 

extra effort to volunteer to help out. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

            JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

Lloyd Mantong 6/2 Scott Schuster 6/2 Brian Leach 6/6 

Erick Valencia 6/8 Lloyd McPherson 6/9 Roselito R. De Reyes 6/11 

Basil Totah 6/11 Dr. Modesto Paredes 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 

George Limar 6/17 Enrique Buscarlo 6/20 Eugene Reising 6/24 

Trvin Cuevas 6/26  Bob Marsh 6/28 

 

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is The 

Seminarian Your Council Support’s 

Tony Park 
We Support Him Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

1st OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

4th FISH FRY – Member’s & Family – To Welcome New Member’s 6:00pm 

7th “ELECTION DAY” 

8th MEMORIAL MASS – St. I – For Carl Cholewinski PGK 7:00pm 

8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

11th SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

12th SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

13th ADORATION 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

19th “FATHER’S DAY” 

23rd FIESTA  Set-up 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th FIESTA Sausage Booth 6:00pm-11:00pm 

25th FIESTA Sausage Booth 11:00am-11:00pm 

26th FIESTA Sausage Booth 12:00noon-9:30pm 

27th FIESTA – Clean-up All Day 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

6th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 

 



 

 

 

 

 

          Marriage 
 

 

 On June 26, 2015 the U.S. Supreme Court declared same sex "marriage" a legal marriage. 

According to Trent Horn, Catholic Apologist, marriage is what comprehensively and completely 

unites men and women to one another and to any children they might procreate. Please bear with me 

as we reflect on words of Horn from a CD from Lighthouse Catholic Media entitled "HOW TO 

TALK ABOUT Same Sex Marriage." Brother Ken Peterson PGK and his wife Kay shared this CD 

with me. The Church says a same sex union could never be a marriage in the first place, according to 

Horn. He says marriage is a conjugal union, not a relational union.  

 

 The five essential elements to marriage are best explained in the conjugal view of marriage. 

First, civil marriage is an official registered government union. Second, marriage is ideally a lifelong 

union. Third, marriage is a union between two people. Fourth, marriage is a sexual union. Fifth, 

marriage is an exclusive union.  

 

 The conjugal view is that there is no other relationship like it, because a man and a woman 

completely give themselves to one another in mind and body. The two incomplete on their own 

become one flesh ordered toward the common good that the government has an interest in. That 

good is procreation, which produces its future citizens. 

 

 The relational view cannot explain why marriage is between only two people. Why not add 

more people to the marriage in a relational view? The more the merrier. The conjugal view says that 

marriage is the complete union of man and woman in one flesh, ordered toward the good of 

procreation.  

 

 The conjugal view says sex belongs in marriage. The marriage certificate states that the two 

become one, which is solidified in the conjugal union of husband and wife.  

 

 The conjugal view says marriage is an exclusive union in which men and women 

comprehensively unite. You can't comprehensively unite with someone if you have someone else on 

the side. Dan Savage, a sex advice columnist stated in a New York Times interview that he had 

double digit others on the side besides his partner. When pressed and in the presence of his partner, 

he said it was only 9 others with whom he had had sexual relations on the side. 

 

 [ Continued on Page 13 ] 



 

 

Greeting fellow Knights, 
 

 As previously mentioned, we scheduled a Family Fish Fry in the parish hall on June 4th, 

2016.  The actual dinner shall be preceded by a Corporate Communion at the 5:00 p.m. Mass.   

 

 Not all will be attending Mass prior to the Fish Fry.  In fact, while Mass is taking place, we 

will need volunteers to help set up the tables and help with the food preparation.  Please indicate if 

you can volunteer to set up and prepare. 

 

 This is a family event.  We highly encourage all to bring their family members.  This will 

also be our first social event with the Knights that recently joined.  This is great opportunity to 

welcome them into our family. 

 

 Finally, aside from Mass and feasting, nothing else is currently planned.  Any suggestions 

for activities are welcome, such as a raffle.  Please share any suggestions that you might have to 

make the evening for entertaining. 

 

Thanks. 
Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inan Herrmann     Berny Romaro     Leo Griego     Irvin Cuevas     Jim Bowler     Stanley Fernando 

Kenneth Peterson PGK     Ray Richmond     John Oliver     Roland Tremblay     Kevin Connell 

Jorge Rodriguez     Tom Nagle PGK     Walter Munoz     Peter Morales PGK, DD     Virgil Smith GK 

Bill Serb III PGK     Rolly Arenz     Henry Negrete     Mike Mercer     Christopher Trayers 

Rafael Martinez     Chorm Thienngern     Lloyd Ferry     José Perez     Martin Rodriguez     Richard Tkach 

Donald Gargiulo PGK     Horacio Castro     Frank  Reis 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

  
 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I would like you to take a minute to study the picture attached to this article. I think we could 

agree it shows a trash can filled with babies who have been aborted. I am going to ask you to believe 

what your eyes show you. What you may not know is this picture was taken over forty years ago. 

These babies had their lives taken from them by the hands of an abortionist for money. They did not 

die of natural causes. 

 

 For over forty years you have been asked to believe it is OK to take the lives of these babies. 

You have been asked to believe these are not babies. 

 

 What are your eyes showing you? Do you believe your own eyes? 

 

 You have been told it’s none of your business if your son, daughter, wife or any family 

wants to get an abortion. It’s between her and her doctor. It would be better not to tell the father, 

your mother or father or any family member. Why?  

 

 Common sense tells us these babies have committed no crime and are innocent of any wrong 

doing. You are not to think of them as babies. Common sense also tells us when an innocent life is 

being taken you not only have a right but a moral duty to oppose this practice of taking lives. 

 

 The picture here was taken over forty years ago. I have never been able to understand why 

anyone would support or cast a vote that enable’s abortion to continue. 
 

Sincerely Yours 

 

 

 

Thomas Nagle PGK                  

Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 

 



 

 
 SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT  
                       “Your Shield For Life” 

 

                                            Ask Eligible Men to Join 
     

 Today, I want to address the growth of the Order. Membership growth is the fuel that keeps 

this great fraternal engine running. All of our charitable works at the council, state, national and 

international level are thanks to our hard-working members. And more members equals more 

charity.  
  

 We know that the membership blitz is a tried and true way for councils to get more men to 

join. We see these pushes often in March, in celebration of Founder’s Day, and again in October. 

These drives are successful because brother Knights have increased visibility speaking or presenting 

during and after Masses and at special events. We must remember that we have a duty to ask each 

and every Catholic gentleman to join our ranks for the good of the Church, the community and the 

Order.  
  

 During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask men to join and to bring their families 

into the Knights of Columbus family. You probably know an eligible Catholic man you could ask 

today. What if the only reason he hasn’t joined is because no one has asked him yet?  
  

 When telling a prospect about the strengths of the Order, don’t forget our greatest fraternal 

benefit: our insurance program. This is often a “selling point” to a potential member who is on the 

fence. Many members become Knights simply to be able to buy coverage to protect their family. 

Soon after, they realize the good our charitable works do for their community, and they are proud to 

be members.  
  

 As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, I look forward to helping us 

grow in fraternity in any way that I can.  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 
 

[Continued From Page 10 - Message From…Recorder & Respect Life, Justice & Peace Chairman] 
 

 Marriage is about doing the right thing and doing it joyfully. Thanks to Mr. Horn for his 

presentation and thanks to Ken and Kay for sharing it. The website for you is 

LighthouseCatholicMedia.org. Thanks for reading this reflection on the sacrament of marriage.          
 

Yours in Christ 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562 924-5335 
  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


